

U.S. House of Representatives Washington, D.C. 20515

April 25, 2022

Dear Chair DeLauro and Ranking Member Granger,

I am requesting funding for the Village of Pinecrest Waterline Lateral Connection Project in the amount of \$640,000

The entity to receive funding for this project is the Village of Pinecrest located at 12645 Pinecrest Parkway, Pinecrest, FL 33156.

This funding would go toward connecting 150 homes to the public, potable water supply which they do not currently have access to. The requested funds will provide an immediate community benefit by ensuring that 150 homes can finally connect to the public potable water supply after decades of relying on bottled water and increasingly dangerous wells. As such, I believe that this is an appropriate use of tax dollars.

I certify that neither I, nor my immediate family has any financial interest in this project

Sincerely,

Congresswoman Maria Elvira Salazar